9/28/2000 1:59:46 PM
RE: DMV requests

Carol,
David and Gene Matthews are meeting with the Governor's Office this afternoon regarding our FY 2002 potential budget
request. | am not sure that we will be able to submit a proposal by 12:00 tomorrow. | will let you know the status.

Tejal will handle our FY 2002 budget request once finalized. Please e-mail her concerning the budget request and copy
David and myself. Thanks for your help, and | will keep you informed.

Marcia
----- Original Message-----
From: Pappas, Carol S.
Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2000 11:40 AM
To: Adams, Marcia S.
Cc: Burgis, David; McWhorter, Laurence S.; Doerring, Lora Lee; Turner, Clare L.; Osmer, Jr., Thomas M.; McDaniel, Jean C

Subject: DMV requests

Marcia, | have to have the budget request for 2002 completed for review by Headquarters by the end of the day Friday.

We have to submit them to the Governor's office for approval on Monday. | still don't have anything from DMV. This
was part of the information that was to have been submitted to us in your scheduled budget meetings that were
postponed. Please submit your written request to the Budget Office by noon on Friday so that | can include it in the
packet. Thanks.
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